
July 2020 

Eastern Nebraska Veterans’ Home, 12505 S. 40th Street, Bellevue NE 68123  402-595-2180 

Members, Responsible Parties, and/or designated family members 

COVID-19 Update week of August 3-7, 2020

The calls are less but equally the agreement is that we are not out of the woods related to COVID-19.  We tend to try and 

implement those ideas and suggestions to make them as practicable as possible within Eastern Nebraska Veterans’ Home.  

May we stay vigilant in the protection of everyone involved? 

Here we are in August.  The air has a bit of fall when we would normally be hot and sticky.  I’m sure we will climb back up in 

the Fahrenheit readings.  Can I just say 2020 has been full of surprises?  The East coast reeling from the latest hurricane.  Sus-

tained high winds and lots of rain have toppled many trees interrupting power. 

We have not experienced the devastation that other facilities have endured.  We have some visitation and the maintenance 

men’s mowing interrupts the visits.  We will work on that.  In summary we are five months into the Pandemic and COVID-19 

con-tinues to plague our country and world alike. 

Talks of vaccines and drugs developed around antibodies, but the cure and prevention continues to elude the medical and 

scientific community.  End of the day it is about personal protection.  The decision to do the right thing and practice good 

hand hygiene, wear a mask, and practice social distancing.  It just may be our new normal for a while. 

Continuation of the first wave, or a second wave arising?  We literally do not know.  Let our efforts not be in vain as we do the 

things required to maintain readiness.  The facility did have our Infection control focused survey and had no deficiencies. 

I wish I had something of quantitative value to provide an update this week.  Hang in there.  Keep your spirits elevated.  If 

you’re getting down look for a buddy to check up on.  We all could use a lift me up.  We are resolved to see this through and 

come out better people. 

Thanks for all of your support.  Stay healthy! 

David Williamson 

ENVH Administrator 



Welcome to the 

 Eastern Nebraska Veterans’ Home  

Admit Date Name 

July 1 Robert F. 

July 8 Steven K. 

July 14 John N. 

July 23 Donald W. 

July 27 Helga C. 

July 27 Timothy C. 

July 31 Lowell C. 

Certificate signed by Governor Pete 

Ricketts and  ENVH Administrator, 

David Williamson Honoring Korean War Veterans at a safe distance for all. 



Thank you for your 

service to the United 

States of America 

We are honored to 

serve those who 

served! 

Member Spotlight 

We are shining a spotlight on……. 

Ivar A....…………........…………...…….....Allegiance 

Dennis M…….…….……….………………..Dedication 

Shirley W...………..............................Motivation 

John W…......………..…………………………….Service 

ENVH’s Website: 

Sign Up Genius: 

Family Window Visits 

Above:  This is what you will see after 

accessing ENVH’s website.  You can   

click on “Schedule a Window Visit”  

which takes you to the Sign Up Genius 

website.  You can scroll to select the 

date and open time slot that you want.  

Then, click on “Submit and Sign Up” to 

complete the process of providing your 

contact information.  Or you can call:  

Patti Howe at 402-591-4852.  The visits 

are meaningful to the members!   



Family Council Corner: 

  This is a wonderful group of family members who 

meet at the Home on the 2nd Thursday each month at 

10:00 a.m.  

  They discuss many issues concerning members and 

their families.  They are a good support system for each 

other. 

Meetings are on hold during this time          

  Please plan to join them and to see what it’s all about. 

  Family Council President:  Mrs. Jean Funkhouser 

For more information, please contact Social Services by 

asking for Kari, Lynda or Paul 

Ombudsman’s Corner: 

  Ombudsmen are dedicated to enhancing the lives of 

long term care residents. 

  Ombudsmen: 

 Advocate for residents’ rights and quality care

 Educate consumers and providers

 Resolve residents’ complaints

 Provide information to the public

ENVH’s Ombudsman:    

Pat Holstein 

402-444-6536

MAIN DINING ROOM 

 Breakfast    

Dedication: 7:00-7:30 AM  

Designated members - Motivation/Service: 8:00-8:30 AM 

Staff: 8:30-8:45 AM  

Lunch 

Dedication: 11:00-11:30 AM  

Designated members - Motivation/Service: 12:00-12:30 PM Staff: 10:30-11:00 AM & 12:30-1:00 PM 

 Supper 

Dedication: 4:30-5:00 PM  

Designated members - Motivation/Service: 5:30-6:00 PM  

Staff: 6:00-6:30PM  

Designated Members by Unit Managers.  Dedication must exit the dining room by the posted times 



402-591-4852i 





 

Information from:  https://veterans.nebraska.gov/homes 



 Chaplain  

 Dale Powell 

 Weekly Services are held in the 

Chapel   

 

(All services within the Chapel are 

on hold during this time) 

 

 

However, we are conducting: 

 

Mini-services within each Neigh-

borhood on Sunday mornings. 

Please check the daily sheet for 

dates and times. 

 
 

 

It is so  good to be back here at ENVH after 

being away for three months.  I am im-

pressed with how both the members and 

the staff are holding up with the re-

strictions and limitations that have come 

with  Covid-19.   

No one knows if and when we will “get 

back to normal”, whatever that may look 

like.  Especially in the book of Psalms, God 

is often pictured as a Rock, a Refuge, a For-

tress, a Stronghold—images of stability and 

security!   

How wonderful to be able to trust in a God 

like that when our present circumstances 

are so unstable and uncertain! 

 

Matt N. 

Of…




